
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF FRINGFORD PARISH COUNCIL 
Held on Monday 16th January 2012 - Chinnery Room Fringford Village Hall 

 

PRESENT:  John Reader, Les Harris, Helen Lashbrook, Adrian Thwaites, David 

McCullagh, John Fargin, Mick Cowland, Charles Hebditch 

 

1.      APOLOGIES  - None 

 

2. THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

 

3. MATTERS ARISING. 

 HMRC – LC has spoken to HMRC and they have advised that the Parish Council 

register LC as an employee and then submit a nil PAYE declaration and LC 

declares the earning on her own Tax Return 

 The cricket club have still not provided the Parish Council with any paperwork 

regarding the purchase of the cricket pitch.  This needs to be done urgently as the 

next agreed step was a village meeting at the end of January and this will not be 

possible due to the lack of response. LC to write a letter if no response received. 

 Charles Hebditch kindly attended to bring the parish Council up to date with the 

latest news on HS2. The Parish Council continues to monitor the the progress. 

 David McCullagh is dealing with the National Lottery Funding for War Memorial 

refurbishment  

 The Precept is to be applied at £9500. Last years £8,000 was taking into account 

surplus funds in the deposit account as we required more than this to set the 

budget.  Although there are more funds in the deposit account this year the 

precept has to take into consideration the new reserve for snow clearance. 

 

 

4. PLANNING 

11/01908//F  Mr & Mrs Herring Glebe Farm – retrospective, retention of 15 

Additional Caravan Pitches – No Objection however Helen raised an issue that 

there have been several retrospective planning application from Glebe Farm 

 

5. VILLAGE HALL 

David McCullagh continues track changes to the damage at the corner of the 

village hall. This appears to be stable.  No other issues 

 

6. FINANCES 

Deposit Account 30/12/11  £2103.44 

Current Account 30/12/11  £12,103.11 

No invoices 

No Payments 

 

7. PLAY AREA 

John Reader reported no issues – LC advised John Reader that Edmund Hudson 

was happy to supply any materials that were required for the play area 



 

8. VILLAGE GREEN    
No issues reported 

 

 

 

 

9. CORRESPONDENCE - 

 Electoral Review Final Recommendations 

  

  

  

10.  AOB 

None 

 

 

 

The next meeting will be held on Monday 20
th

 February 2012 at 7.45pm in the 

Village Hall. 


